
Exhibit AM5 
 

RE: YOUR CLIENTS: ACCADEMY MUSIC GROUP LIMITED - O2 

VICTORIA WAREHOUSE 
 

Abigail Miller <abigailmiller.consulting@outlook.com> 27 October 2023 at 16:30 

To: "Acton, Alison" <alison.acton@trafford.gov.uk>, "Parry1, James (Litigation Lawyer)" 

<James.Parry1@trafford.gov.uk> 

 
Dear Alison / James 

 

Thank you for confirming receipt of the documentation, I look forward to receiving 

confirmation that they satisfy your requirements. 

 
I can confirm that my client and their professional health and safety advisers are 

content that the health and safety arrangements in place at the Venue are sufficient to 

ensure the events can be conducted, as far as reasonably practicable, safely and in 

compliance with the Health and Safety at Work etc. Act 1974 and subordinate 

legislation. 
 

Best Regards 

 

Abigail Miller 
Director – Abigail Miller Consulting 
Chartered Environmental Health Practitioner and Chartered Safety Practitioner 

Mob. +44 (0) 7734743662 

Abigail Miller Consulting 

 

 

From: Parry1, James (Litigation Lawyer) <James.Parry1@trafford.gov.uk> 

Sent: Friday, October 27, 2023 1:54 PM 

To: abigailmiller.consulting@outlook.com 

 

Subject: YOUR CLIENTS: ACCADEMY MUSIC GROUP LIMITED - O2 VICTORIA 
WAREHOUSE 

Importance: High 

 

Dear Ms Miller: 

 

I am instructed that you have submitted documents in purported compliance with the 
improvement notice served upon your clients and within the extended time limit 

which expires today. 

 

As you will be aware, responsibility for compliance with Health and Safety legislation 
rests with your clients. The documents will be reviewed in due course, however no 

assurance can be given that they are compliant at this time. 

 

Given the necessity for the Health and Safety of those employed at or who visit the 02 



Victoria Warehouse and the number of forthcoming events your clients have 

advertised and the large number of people who will attend those events, it is not 
appropriate to extend the period in which you were required to comply with the 

relevant legislation. 

 

It is a matter for your clients individual judgment to satisfy themselves that the events 

that are to be staged at the 02 Victoria Warehouse can be conducted safely and in 
accordance with the legislative regime. If you are not so satisfied or have any doubts 

that they can be safely conducted in accordance with the legislative regime, you will 

no doubt wish to advise your clients to actively consider whether the events should 

proceed. 

 
Regards 

James Parry, Litigation Lawyer (Locum) 
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